




EOG Regular Virtual Meeting Minutes 3 February 1, 2021 

77 state have of our Town. He complimented the Downtown Group and WCI for the 

78 great presentation. Kathleen Lilley said it was a team effort. 

79 Tim Ryan agreed that perception of our Town is important. He related a story 

80 about a West Coast investor who came to Wallingford because his child was 

81 attending Choate. The investor liked the Town so much that he has now 

82 purchased a building at 135 North Plains Industrial Road. 

83 ► Next meeting: No meeting set.

84 • Retention/Incentives

85 ► Report on committee activities - Gary Fappiano said the Committee met at the

86 end of January. At the meeting, Tim reported on some "uptown" projects that are

87 still in the works and on some State business relief programs that the Committee

88 found enlightening. Right now work on the exit interviews is curtailed but the

89 Committee will get back to those at a later date.

90 ► Next meeting: February 25 at 9 a.m.

91 

92 * Rosemarie Preneta entered the meeting via telephone at approximately 6:50 p.m.

93 

94 5. Chair's remarks - Joe Mirra reported there will be a limited reopening of HUBCAP. The

95 exploratory pipeline will be the first pipeline to be offered sometime in March. This pipeline is

96 important for the community and especially for any graduating high school students who are

97 thinking about future employment. There will be 4-5 occupations represented. Also, Joe hopes

98 to revive the Small Business Council. HUBCAP is looking for donations to run some newspaper

99 ads to try to reach business owners who have gone out of business. If you are able to help,

100 please contact Joe.

101 

102 6. Staff report/regional matters - January report - Tim reviewed this staff report (copy attached)

103 and the following items were noted: 

104 

105 

106 

107 

108 

109 

110 

111 

► IWWC and PZC approved the application for the Proton Beam Therapy Center planned 

for the 12-acre site on Northrop Road. This $72 million project is the largest project in the 

works right now.

► Talks about the expanded uses in the 1-5 zone are on hold until March/April

► The Amazon application for a facility at 5 Research Parkway is still being considered but 

not yet rescheduled with IWWC

► Corporation Counsel, the Mayor, EDC and Engineering are aggressively pursuing ways 

to reduce excessive train noise at railroad crossings. The Town is working to get the








